
 

 

 

9nd May 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

Welcome to our weekly newsletter.  
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support.  Please see below 
some information about forthcoming events / dates for your diary.  
 
Year 11 GCSE Exams 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish all of our Year 11 students the best of luck for their 
forthcoming exams. 
 
These final few days really matter for our Year 11 students  – and with the right routines, mindset, 
and encouragement, every student can succeed.  
 
Punctuality to exams is vital. Students must arrive at least 15 minutes before the start of each exam. 
Arriving late risks disqualification and increases unnecessary stress. If for any reason your child is 
running late or there is an emergency, please call the school immediately on: 
 
01493 661504 OPTION 1 
 
Timings of School Day 
For the duration of the exam period, we will be moving our lunch break forward an hour to 
12.20pm. Students will have their usual period 3, then lunch followed by period 4 and 5. 
 
Year 8 Boys County Football Champions 
The Year 8 boys football team played Ormiston CNS Academy in the Norfolk County Cup on Tuesday 
6th May at the Norwich City Training Ground. 
 
The 4-2 victory over Ormiston CNS is a tremendous achievement and a proud moment for our 
academy. The team’s hard work, resilience, teamwork and commitment throughout the season has 
been exceptional, and their performance in the final was a fitting reward for their dedication. 
 
Student Behaviour on Public Transport – Representing our Academy with Pride 
At Cliff Park Ormiston Academy, we are proud of the way our students conduct themselves in 
school, and we expect the same high standards to be upheld in the wider community — including on 
public transport. 
 
Many of our students use local bus services each day, and we’ve been pleased to receive positive 
comments from members of the public about the respectful and courteous behaviour of most 
students. However, we’ve also been made aware of a few incidents where behaviour has fallen short 
of the standards we expect. 
 
We want to remind all students that when wearing the Cliff Park uniform, you are representing not 
just yourself, but our whole school community. Whether you're on the way to school or returning 
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home, your behaviour makes a lasting impression. 
 
Here’s how you can help: 

• Use respectful language and speak at a reasonable volume. 

• Offer your seat to those who may need it, including the elderly, disabled passengers, or 
those with young children. 

• Dispose of litter properly and respect the bus environment. 

• Follow the driver’s instructions and travel safely at all times. 

• Treat other passengers and transport staff with kindness and courtesy. 
 

We will continue to work with local transport providers to monitor behaviour and ensure that all 
students feel safe and supported on their journeys. Inappropriate behaviour may be reported back 
to the school and could result in follow-up action. 
 
Year 6 Transition Information 
Transition for our new Year 7 students is now underway. Key Transition Dates are as follows: 

• Transition Days for Students: 
 Monday 30th June and Tuesday 1st July 
 Your child will spend these two days with us, getting to know the school, their teachers, and 
fellow classmates. 

• Parent Information Evening: 
 Monday 30th June at 6:00pm 

 
An opportunity for parents/carers to meet key staff, learn more about our routines, expectations, 
and how we will support your child’s journey at Cliff Park. 
More detailed information about enrolling your child and further information about tutor group, 
uniform, equipment, and our first day arrangements will follow in due course. 
 
Year 11 Prom Information 
We were delighted to invite Year 11 students to the Leavers Prom this week The details of the Year 
11 Prom are as follows: 
 
Date: Thursday 3rd July 
Time: Arrive for 6.30pm – 11.00pm 
Venue: Royal Assembly Rooms, Great Yarmouth 
Tickets: Tickets can be purchased via Parent Pay for £40 
 
Breakfast Club 
We continue to offer a FREE breakfast for all our students. The Breakfast Club is available between 
8.00AM and 8.25AM and all students are welcome. 
Please could I remind parents to make sure that you have placed sufficient funds on your child’s 
Parent Pay account to help maintain the smooth running of the checkouts. 
 
Medication in the Academy 
Please can we remind parents that students are not permitted to carry any form of medication with 
them around the academy.  If your child needs to take any medication during the academy day 
please complete a medical form and leave the medication with main office.  Student will be able to 
access the medication when required at break and lunch (or as directed by GP).  Thank you in 
helping us to support the safety of our students. 
 
 



Main reception Opening Hours 
Opening hours for our main reception – 8.00 am to 4.00 pm Monday to Thursday.  8.00 am to 
3.30pm on a Friday.   Telephone 01493 661504 option 2 or email enquiries@cliffparkoa.co.uk   
 

SEND drop in reminder 

If you have any concerns or questions around SEND, Parents and Carers are invited to attend a SEND 
drop in session which is held at the academy every Tuesday morning 8.30 - 8.50am.  
 

Parent Drop In reminder 

Parents / Carers are welcome to drop into the academy to meet with myself or a member of my 
Senior Team every Wednesday. You do not need to make an appointment, please just come to 
reception between 8.50 and 9.30AM and we will be happy to meet with you. I understand the 
crucial role that parents play in a community school and welcome discussion on any aspect of our 
school community. 
 
Unfortunately, we will not be able to see parents who drop into reception outside of this period 
except where there is a safeguarding concern. 
 

Important Dates 

Date   Event   

May and June  Y11 GCSE Exam season  

Thursday 15th May Year 10 Parents Evening 

Monday 25th May – Friday 30th May Half Term Break 

Thursday 5th June On-line Parents forum 

Monday 9th June (week Commencing) Y10 Mock exams start 

Monday 30th June – Friday 4th July Y10 Work experience week 

Monday 30th June / Tuesday 1st July Year 6 Transition days 

Monday 30th June  Year 6 Parents Evening 6.00 pm 

Thursday 3rd July  Year 11 Prom 

 
Heads of Year Contact details  
If you need to contact your child’s head of year please email them or call the main reception to pass 
a message on for you. 
Year 7  -  Ms Phillips   ephillips@cliffparkoa.co.uk 
Year 8  -  Mr Warnes   mwarnes@cliffparkoa.co.uk 
Year 9  -  Miss Harris  mharris@cliffparkoa.co.uk 
Year 10 – Mrs Dudley  ddudley@cliffparkoa.co.uk 
Year 11 -  Mr Callaby   rcallaby@cliffparkoa.co.uk  
 

Thank you for supporting us in maintaining the high standards that we know you expect from Cliff 

Park Ormiston Academy.  

Have a brilliant weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Harry French  

Principal  
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